
THE VICE PRESIDENT'S CHAMBER 

WASHINGTON 

Miss Katrine Deakins, 
Secretary to Mr. Carter, 
Fort Worth Star Telegram, 
Fort Worth, Texas. 

Dear Miss Deakins: 

May 18, 1940 

I have your letter of the 14th. 

I presume the only t hing that can be done is for 
Tommy to make inquiry of the examining doctor. That 
course would not seem t o offer a great deal of encourage­
ment, but I know of nothing else that might be done. 

As soon as there is some determination please let 
me know. I am going to hold the place open until then. 

Sincerely, 

J.tff~ 
E. R. Garner 

ERG.l Secretary to the Vice President 


